

Brantingham Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting held at Brantingham Village Hall
Monday 15 January 2018
At 7.30pm

Those Present

Tina Wyatt – Chairman

Glenda Greendale – Vice Chairman

Louise Brotherton – Treasurer

Richard Shillaker

Richard Powell

Glenn Allgood

Dawn Williamson

Hugh Wood

Rupert Pometsey

Linda Soulsby – Clerk

Apologies Richard Martin, Councillor Pat Smith & Councillor Richard Meredith

Item 1 Minutes of the last meeting Item 1 Minutes of the last meeting

Role of Treasurer – Louise agreed to take on the role of Treasurer following the resignation of James. Linda has part completed the new bank mandate, Louise will look at the form and add her details. Once this has been completed the form will need to be signed by all signatories.

Posts on Village Green –Richard Powell has not been able to install new posts. Tina will contact Tony Cook for a quote.

War Memorial cleaning and repair to Village Wall Finials – Richard Martin has sprayed the war memorial; the moss should start dying off over the next week. Richard will spray it again in the spring when it's a bit warmer. We still need to find a stone mason to quote for the repairs to the finials. Richard Powell is dealing with this.

Village pond – The Conservation Volunteers have quoted £400 plus VAT to remove the vegetation out of the pond. This is due to take place on the 16th January, weather permitting. Dawn has spoken to Mr Hornshaw, and he has agreed to supply two skips.

Notice Board for Cave Road – Richard Powell has been in contact with John Hannah regarding where the new board could be sited. Richard is due to have a site visit at the end of January.

Dale Road Pavements – Tina, Glenda and Dawn have kindly volunteered to sweep the pavement along the Dale.

Phone Box spruce up – It was agreed that the phone box will be painted in the spring.

Parking in the village – At the last meeting Richard Shillaker suggested purchasing some land surrounding the village hall to be used as extra parking. Richard has discussed the matter with Andrew Milner and, taking note of the mixed feelings at the previous meeting, has decided not to pursue the matter.

Smell Burrill Lane – At our last meeting it was reported that a sewage smell was coming from the bio degrader on the Hornshaw's property. We note that the smell is now not as noticeable.

Small development Cave Road – At the last meeting Richard Meredith informed the PC that a small development has been put forward to planning. We were not aware of this as the PC had not been informed by ERYC planning. Richard was going to keep us informed but nothing has been received so far.

Strimming job for Georgi – Brantingham Road – We will ask Georgi to strim along the barrier beside the pavement.

Painting traffic island – ERYC had agreed to do this before the end of their financial year. Richard Powell has contacted Helen Faith of ERYC and is waiting for a response.

Defibrillator - check battery – We have been contacted by the Yorkshire Ambulance Service, Community Resilience Team. They have recently carried out an audit on the unit and informed us that the unit did not have an electricity supply. Richard Powell did investigate this and confirmed the electricity supply was working. We need to get this checked out by the electrician who installed the unit as the YAS have the unit recorded as inactive now.

Item 3 Finance

Budget 2018/19 It was agreed that the precept for the next finance year should remain at £7,400.00 as we are holding funds at approximately £23,500.00.

Item 4 Planning applications and policy considerations

Ref 17/04076/PLF - 1 Post Office Row Main Street Brantingham – Erection of a two-storey extension and alterations to existing dormer at rear.

Ref 18/00158 – The Cottage Main Street Brantingham

Ref 17/04340 Ivy Cottage Main Street Brantingham

All the plans were viewed at the beginning of the meeting with Rupert Pometsey giving us some advice.

After discussing the planning applications for some time, no decision could be made at the meeting. It was agreed to hold a separate meeting on Tuesday 23rd January at Tina's house to discuss the planning applications further.

Item 5 Planning Permission

No Items to report

Item 6 Correspondence

ERYC Proposed to name A63 Between Clive Sullivan Way, Hessle and M62. ERYC have come up with a short list of suggested names.

ERYC - Public Path Diversion Order 1977

Item 7 Account for payment

No account for payment

Item 8 any other business

Boot Scrapers – Richard Shillaker noticed a stylish boot scraper by a footpath near the Goodmanham Arms and thought Brantingham should have one. Richard contacted Goodmanham PC and found out that they were made by Moore Brothers in Market Weighton and the costs for 3 was £234.00 plus an additional cost of £270.00 for ERYC accredited contractors to install bases. It was agreed to order 3, then decide where to site them.

Dog Mess – It was commented on that the amount of mess has increased around the village. We are not sure what steps we can take to reduce this. We will put a polite note on the website asking dog owners to clean to any mess.

Monday 9th April 2018

Monday 21st May 2018

Monday 2nd July 2018

Monday 3rd September 2018

Monday 15th October 2018

Monday 3rd December 2018